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BAGONG INLIPINAS 

Republic of the Philippines 
Province of Cagayan 

TUGUEGARAO CITY 
Phone number: 0953-588-3721 I email address:  cmotuguegaraocityPgmail.com  

OFFICE OF THE CITY MAYOR 

26 August 2025 

THE HONORABLE MEMBERS 
Sangguniang Panlungsod 
This City 

- canna ...........mmaaosrmon.... 

, OFFICE OF THE S.P SECRETARIAT 
JUGUEGARAO CITY, CAGAYAN 

Thru: HON. ROSAURO RODRIGO G. RESUELLO 
Vice Mayor and Presiding Officer 

Dear Honorable Members of the Sanggunian: 

Herewith is the letter request of the City Veterinarian, Dr. Pastor C. Tumalivan, Jr. dated 
August 22. 2025, for your information and appropriate action. 

Thank you! 

In the name of public service, 

MAILA RO 
City Mayor  

0 S. TING-QUE 

Copy furnished: 

• City Veterinary Office 
• City Legal Office 
• City Administrator's Office 
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Truly yours, 

August 22, 2025 

Hon. MAILA ROSARIO S. TING-QUE 
City Mayor 

This City 

Dear Honorable Ting-Que, 

This is to respectfully request your endorsement to the 10th City Council for the issuance of a 

resolution allowing the interim suspension of certain provisions of City Ordinance No. 01-2005, 

otherwise known as the ru-grie-garao City Public Market Code of 2005. 

This request is made in view of the temporary use of the Old Public Market building, which has 
remained vacant and unused since the transfer of vendors to Macapagal Avenue during the 

construction of the New Don Domingo Public Market. The proposed temporary use aims to 

accommodate ambulant vendors currently occupying Macapagal Avenue, a major thoroughfare 

that is not suited for vending activities due to traffic, safety, and cleanliness concerns. 

The Old Public Market building, situated adjacent to the new market facility, presents a practical 

and strategic alternative location for these vendors. This temporary relocation shall remain in effect 

until the formal opening of the new public market building. 

In this regard, it is proposed that the provisions under the Market Code concerning-market rental 

fees and the formal process of awarding stalls/lie temporarily suspended for the duration of this 

interim period. This will allow for a more flexible and immediate response to the current public 
order and safety concern posed by street vending along Macapagal Avenue. 

The temporary use of the old facility will help: 

1. Clear the Macapagal Avenue of illegal vending and obstructions; 

2. Provide a safer, more organized environment for vendors and consumers; 

3. Maximize the use of a public facility that is currently idle; 

4. Facilitate a smoother transition to the new market operations. 

In light of the above, may I respectfully request your favorable endorsement to the Sangguniang 

Panlungsod for the adoption of a resolution effecting the interim suspension of relevant provisions 

of City Ordinance No. 01-2005, specifically on market fees and stall awarding procedures, limited to 

the purpose and period stated herein. 

Thank you for your continued support and leadership. We remain committed to ensuring an orderly, 
safe, and inclusive public market environment for all. 

DR PASTOR C. TUMALIUAN, JR. 
Cit Veterinarian 
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